
VandenBerghe, Alissa (Consultant) 

From: Anderson, Mark - UCO
Sent: Wednesday, January 28, 2009 7:37 AM
To: Freudenstein, Angela
Cc: Williamson, Alec; Johnson, R. Paul ; Johnson, Paul (UCO); McCullough, Gwen; Visconty, Sasha 

(Consultant); Preedy, Matt
Subject: RE: 7575 Duct Bank Alignment Change
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Red

6/24/2009

Angela - absolutely.  Power Engineers will need a couple of months to complete the design for the re-alignment 
(they need to do pulling calculations, ampacity calculations, new vault location and design details, 
reinforcement near the proposed tunnel portal).  So even if we advise Coluccio that the alignment will change, 
the work can't start until probably May at the earliest.  
  

Mark W. Anderson, P.E.  
Project Engineer, Utilities and Demolition 
Alaskan Way Viaduct & Seawall Replacement Program  
Washington State Dept. of Transportation  
999 Third Avenue, Suite 2424 
Seattle, WA 98104  
206.382.5252  

  
 

From: Freudenstein, Angela  
Sent: Tuesday, January 27, 2009 3:26 PM 
To: Anderson, Mark - UCO 
Cc: Williamson, Alec; Johnson, R. Paul ; Johnson, Paul (UCO); McCullough, Gwen; Visconty, Sasha (Consultant); Preedy, 
Matt 
Subject: 7575 Duct Bank Alignment Change 
 
Mark, 
Based on the proposed bored tunnel portal locations, and the conflicts this poses for contract 7575, it has been brought to 
our attention that there is the strong possibility that the duct bank alignment through the WOSCA site will be moved.  If the 
alignment is moved, I want to give you a heads up on some coordination that you will need to complete prior to sending the 
new design/location to the contractor.  Gwen and I will need to route the new design/location of the duct bank through a 
couple of our technical specialists (HazMat, Archaeology, etc) for a quick review to ensure we are ok to move forward with 
the new alignment.   
  
While your team is working on the design/alignment, can you please ensure that Gwen and I are notified?  We want to avoid 
last minute reviews or reviewing it after it goes to the contractor.  Thanks Mark, we appreciate your coordination in advance. 
  
Angela Freudenstein 
Environmental Manager 
Holgate to King, BST and SR 99 ITS 
999 Third Ave. Suite 2424 
Seattle, WA 98104 
206-382-5230 office 
206-719-3619 cell 
  


